

# Barony of Krae Glas - Minutes November 2021

Summary			
Location	ZOOM, 17 November 2021		
Time	1915		
Attendance			
Officers	<div><div>1. Seneschal</div><div>2. Deputy Seneschal</div><div>3. Reeve</div><div>4. Deputy Reeve</div><div>5. Marshal</div><div>6. Captain of Archers</div><div>7. Group Rapier Marshal</div><div>8. Baron</div><div>9. Baroness</div><div>10. Constable</div><div>11. A+S Officer</div><div>12. Herald</div><div>13. Web minister</div><div>14. Chronicler</div><div>15. Gold key</div><div>16. Quartermaster</div></div>	<div><div>1. Thorgrim</div><div>2. Ludewicus</div><div>3. Elspeth Caerwent</div><div>4. N/A</div><div>5. Jon Dai</div><div>6. Ida Noe</div><div>7. Everard Sefar</div><div>8. Jon Dai</div><div>9. Margie of Glen More</div><div>10. Sorcha ingen ui Chainnigh</div><div>11. Nicolette Dufay</div><div>12. Cormac Lenihan</div><div>13. Ciaran of St. Monica</div><div>14. N/A (Taken by Margie of Glen More)</div><div>15. Sorcha ingen ui Chainnigh</div><div>16. Airdin MacDara</div></div>	<div><div>1. Present</div><div>2. Absent</div><div>3. Present</div><div>4. N/A</div><div>5. Present</div><div>6. Present</div><div>7. Absent</div><div>8. Present</div><div>9. Present</div><div>10. Present</div><div>11. Absent (Present during post-meeting)</div><div>12. Absent</div><div>13. Present</div><div>14. N/A</div><div>15. Present</div><div>16. Absent</div></div>
Visitors			
Populace Present			

Meeting			
Description	Action & Person Responsible	Comments/Status	Person Seconding & Timeframe (if determined)

Previous Minutes	Approved		Elspeth
Officers (appointments and vacancy)	Margie has taken over the Chronicler role.		
Events Summary & Feedback			
<b>All Hallows Eve Online Event (Sorcha)</b>	Small number of people turned up including the Baron and Baroness of Stormhold but a good night was had by all.	Margie   15 in attendance. Nearly evenly split between Stormhold/KG.	
Expenses			
None			
Upcoming Events			
	1. Event by Elspeth.	1. Tentative. Delayed to when able.	
Other business			
None			
Officer reports			
<b>Seneschal</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Baronial Borders.</li> <li>2. Spoken to Airdin who has spoken to Michael, <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. 24 Mons Parade in Noble Park. <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. List field space, etc. Might need to clean the place.</li> <li>ii. Available most days except Tuesday nights.</li> <li>iii. No kitchen or appliances. However, a council grant is consulted.</li> <li>iv. 12min drive from Monash or 5min walk from station.All aspects are positive.</li> </ol> </li> <li>b. Doveton Hall might have to be vacated.</li> </ol> </li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Update: Borders have been resolved.</li> <li>2. Additional post-meeting discussion is in the <b>Quartermaster</b> report.</li> </ol>	

<b>Reeve</b>	<p>Account balances as at end October 2021:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Community Solutions One account \$1,933.77</li> <li>- Cash Reserve B account \$10,464.40</li> </ul> <p>No cash reserve or floats outstanding</p> <p>Xero fully reconciled by the end October.</p> <p>Dropbox is up to date with bank statements, event reports and council minutes.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Kingdom levies, memberships and Square fees for the quarter ending.</li> <li>- June 2021 will also be paid to the Kingdom account this month.</li> </ul>	The Border War refund made in error to the KG account last month has been refunded.	
<b>Marshal</b>	Access to authorised fighters' authorisation.	<u>In-Progress</u>	
<b>Rapier</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>A&amp;S</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Fortnightly afternoon craft sessions</li> <li>2. Weekly Challenges.</li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Good turnout.</li> <li>2. Will not be continuing.</li> </ol>	
<b>Webminister</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>Herald</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>Constable</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>Chronicler</b>	<a href="#">Margie</a>   Just need a reminder around a week before.	<a href="#">Elspeth</a>   Awards could be easily tracked by Blue Strand.	
<b>St Mons</b>	New Council has been elected.	<a href="#">Elspeth</a>   Salome will be notified to attend these Baronial meetings.	
<b>Captain of Archers</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Nothing to report.</li> <li>2. (<b>New*</b>) Tracking down quotes for 3D targets.</li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>2. <a href="#">Thorgrim</a>   KG owns 3 rabbits, a boar. In house storage at Doveton contains three stands with targets.</li> </ol>	

	3. Would like to do 'Try Archery' at Moorabbin in December or at the start of next year.	<a href="#">Margie</a>   A deer and ducks would be preferred.	
<b>Quartermaster</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Trailer hitch lock was either forced open or something. Could not be locked again, hence a new one was bought and replaced it.</li> <li>Has been to the hall.</li> </ol> <p><b>Updated Post Meeting:</b> Inside the hall</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Has things from other halls, random rack of kayaks.</li> <li>Gutters need to be cleaned.</li> <li>Kitchen issue - All has been taken out.</li> <li>Toilets are available though ramps for ambulant toilets need slight fixing.</li> <li>Candles are possible.</li> <li>Similar length to Doveton, though not as wide. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Easily fits 100 people.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li><a href="#">Airdin</a>   Side door was left open at Doveton. Was suspected to be opened and left so by the Council. Ian has stated that the Council has a bad habit of not re-locking once they open something.</li> <li>Solutions and further discussion has not been recorded subject to waiting on whether we can use Noble Park's Scout Hall.</li> </ol>	
<b>Lyttleham</b>	Not currently active.		
<b>Groenaholar</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>B&amp;B</b>	Nothing to report.	Good to speak to everyone again.	
<b>General Business</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li><a href="#">Thorgrim</a> is hoping to do an archery event near his place.</li> <li><a href="#">Gib</a> will be spoken to as regarding COVID Safety Officer.</li> <li>Armour workshop in mid-January by <a href="#">Jon</a>.</li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Need to dry due to weather and can grass can be cut - Feb-March estimated.</li> <li><a href="#">Elspeth</a>   Process for risk assessment needs to be de-mystified. Current process is overkill. Such as those not relevant to specific events that were needed to be filled. <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li><a href="#">Thorgrim</a>   Simplify risk assessment. Having trouble getting people to Steward events. Don't want to scare people off if it's complicated-looking.</li> </ol> </li> </ol>	

Meeting closed at	2010
Next meeting to be held:	Provisionally Saturday December 11 2021. Location: ZOOM (TBD)